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capacity to ensure effective long-term and sustained vegetation management, fire 

prevention and environmental sustainability.  

Following Black Saturday, 17 ongoing vegetation management positions were created. 

A further 21 fixed term positions were created through the Safer Together program in 

2018. CFA will continue to seek to provide greater certainty of employment to staff, but 

this will be in line with the way the programs are funded. 

 

• What would you like to see in terms of policy? 

CFA considers there would be benefit in greater integration across the activities of all 

agencies with respect to biodiversity, weeds and pests, fire and ecosystem processes. 

 

• Does this employment model create an environment where more staff are finding 

themselves responding to bushfires threats rather than engage in mitigation efforts? 

The majority of staff do both aspects of emergency management, as is the case for all 

other fire management organisations across Australia.  

 
• What are the barriers to allowing vegetation management staff ongoing positions within 

the CFA? 

There are a mix of both permanent and fixed-term vegetation management positions in 

CFA. This mix is dependent on how the programs are funded. 

 

• The introduction of Fire Rescue Victoria (FRV) has resulted in frontline forest firefighters 
being locked out of FRV zones, therefore unable to carry out fuel reduction burns or 
fight fires in those areas. What is the basis for this arrangement? 

Please refer to FRV and/or FFMVic.  

 

• Does the United Firefighters Union wield too much power over emergency management 

practice changes as it applies to the FRV? 

Please refer to FRV. 

 

 

 




